Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy held on Thursday, March 10, 2022 at 
7:00 PM in the Boardroom of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


James Farnholz, Supervisor






John Armitage, Council

William Fox, Council
John Johnson, Council





David Paddock, Council






Eric Stauffer, Highway Supt.
Recording Secretary:


Patricia A. Canfield, Town Clerk

Others Present:




Supervisor Farnholz called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag and approval of the minutes of the meeting of February 24, 2022 on MOTION by Councilman Paddock and seconded by Councilman Johnson and passed unanimously
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Route 5 Business Park – 7011 West Main Road -
Town Board has proceeded under court order to address code compliance issues.  Approximately 100 cars will be moved off site to enable contractor access to collapsing structure.  Village of LeRoy Police Dept. and Genesee County Sheriff offices will be assisting at the scene to ensure law and order.  Invoices for impound fees will be forwarded to Court Clerk to distribute to property owner for restitution payment.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Route 5 Storage – 7054 West Main Road –
On MOTION by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Fox and passed unanimously with voting as follows: Council Armitage, Fox, Johnson, Paddock and Supervisor Farnholz – aye the following RESOLUTION:




[24]

          RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy will hold a public hearing on 

March 24, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall, 48 Main Street, LeRoy NY to hear any and all comments regarding the Special Use Permit application and Site Plan Review submitted by 
Jeff Cook to construct four [4] additional 6,000 sq. ft (30 x 200 ft) storage buildings at an existing self-storage facility located at 7054 West Main Road, LeRoy NY.

2. New York State Real Property Tax Law 487 – Opt Out –

[25]
On MOTION by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Fox and passed unanimously with voting as follows: Council Armitage, Fox, Johnson, Paddock and Supervisor Farnholz – aye the following RESOLUTION:




[26]

         RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy hereby resolves to opt out of the exemption under New York State Real Property Tax Law 487 for solar or wind energy systems or farm waste energy systems within its jurisdiction and that the Board hereby authorizes and directs the Supervisor to file a copy of this resolution with the New York State Department of Taxation and Finance and with the New York State Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA); and that the Board further authorizes and directs the Supervisor to take all other actions necessary and proper to effect this resolution.

3. Route 5 Solar – Pilot Proposal –

Industrial property taxed as if vacant.  GCEDC Economic Development offers a basic assessment of $20,000 per mega watt and standard PILOT [payment in lieu of tax] offers $6,000 per mega watt for 15 years, which would be approximate loss of $70k in tax revenue.  Town Board could opt to change the cost of the building permit for solar application.
4. Conversion of Lighting – Town Outside – LED Lighting - 
On MOTION by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Paddock and passed unanimously with voting as follows: Council Armitage, Fox, Johnson, Paddock and Supervisor Farnholz – aye the following RESOLUTION:


[27]
         RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy will hold a public hearing on 
March 24, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall, 48 Main Street, LeRoy NY to hear any and all comments regarding the proposal submitted by National Grid to the Town of LeRoy to convert 40 HPS roadway street lights [town outside Village] also inclusive of Asbury and Linwood Roads to LED lighting with an upfront cost of $3,408.53 with $2,430.00 of cost covered by Energy Efficiency Incentive program.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Highway Dept:

Highway Supt. Stauffer reported:

· Asbury Road Cemetery – Trees will need to be taken down by Lathan Tree Service at approximate cost of $1,800.00.
· CDL DOT Physicals – Cost to affected employees approximately $90.00 annually.  Item will be reviewed by Town Board and possibly considered under union negotiations.

TBM – 03-10-22
Town Clerk:
Total fees collected for the month of February 2022 at $4,425.00 with $3,294.42 remitted to the Supervisor.
Code:

Supervisor Farnholz reported code office working on violations under court order at Route 5 Business Park and house condemned on Keeney Road.
Parks & Recreation:

Supervisor Farnholz reported Recreation will be accepting applications for 2022 summer employment and Town Board to determine wages for park personnel and lifeguards.
Building:

Supervisor Farnholz reported that grant writer, John Steinmetz has listed the Town Hall Facility as critical need for flood prevention for records safety.
IT/Computer:

Supervisor Farnholz reported the new website is live and will be uploading current information as needed and updating events and pertinent information.
Supervisor/GAM:
Supervisor Farnholz reported:

· Next GAM meeting will be March 17th.

AUTHORIZATION TO PAY BILLS:

On MOTION by Councilman Fox and seconded by Councilman Johnson and passed unanimously the following bills were presented for payment:   

Abstract # 5



2021/2022

Voucher #


General Fund A, B, SL & Cap Proj H:
$11,478.68

97~114 [incl on-line pay]
Highway Fund DA & DB:


$54,758.98

42~58
Water Fund SW:



$13,050.00

3 [wire]



With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Supervisor Farnholz and seconded by Councilman Paddock and passed unanimously to adjourn at 8:17 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Patricia A. Canfield Town Clerk

